TO: Mayor via City Secretary
REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION

	SUBJECT:
Ordinance approving contract between the City of Houston, Texas, and Carolina Software Technologies, Inc. for consulting services to implement a fleet consolidation plan for the City of Houston
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	Agenda Item

#

	FROM (Department or other point of origin):
Office of the Mayor

	Origination Date
October 13, 2010
	Agenda Date



	DIRECTOR’S SIGNATURE:

Lloyd Waguespack, Jr.
	Council District affected:

All

	For additional information contact:




Lloyd Waguespack       Michelle Mitchell                   
      Phone:
(832) 393-0856               (713) 221-0935                          
	Date and identification of prior authorizing Council action:



	RECOMMENDATION: (Summary)  Adopt an Ordinance approving a contract with Carolina Software Technologies, Inc. for consulting services to implement a fleet consolidation plan for the City of Houston


	Amount and Source of Funding:

$ 800,000 – General Fund (1000)

	SPECIFIC EXPLANATION:
The Mayor’s Office request Council approval of an ordinance that would establish a contract between the City of Houston and Carolina Software Technologies, Inc. to implement a fleet consolidation plan for the City of Houston.  The project will address six areas: department formation, information systems, strategic vehicle parts partnership, consolidation of fuel sites and control, consolidation of maintenance facilities, fleet re-sizing/ take home vehicle policy, and implementation of motor pool.  The contract will be implemented over an estimated two year period, will be terminated upon completion if less than and will not exceed two years.
CST was engaged by the City’s Finance Department in June 2010 to complete a six week study and develop a recommendation and timeline for fleet consolidation, as well as identify savings.  CST has also consulted for the State of Indiana, City of Chicago, City of Detroit and the City of Long Beach.

This ordinance was created as a result of a commitment the Mayor gave to Council during the budget process to find additional savings by identifying and incorporating efficiencies within City departments during FY 2011.  The consolidation of Fleet Management is projected to save the City $10 million in FY 2011 and an additional $12 million in FY 2012.
The Mayor’s Office will oversee the contract, including accepting and processing invoices, approving reimbursable expenses, if any, may temporarily suspend performance, handle disputes and communicate with consultant on changes or other matters.

	

	


